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Project L.I.F.T. (Literacy Involves Families Together) 
Project L.I.F.T. is a Tucson-Pima Public Library family literacy outreach program for teen parents in Tucson and Pima County.  Each year the multi-week project reaches hundreds of young adults who are enrolled in teenage parent programs in schools, alternative education programs, and social service agencies.  

The purpose of Project L.I.F.T. is to bring reading and reading-related activities into the daily lives of teen parents, their babies and extended families. Early intervention in the lives of children of at-risk teen parents is recommended to establish the development of language and pre-reading skills.  Children who see their parents reading, and who are read to as babies and toddlers, are more likely to become readers.  Research has documented that children who are exposed to reading early in their development have a higher success rate in school and may be better able to meet the challenges of life.

 A LIFT instructor goes to each site for ten 60 to 90 minute sessions. The program features workshops, library tours, and a book-making process; all of these features teach the importance of reading and playing with pre-school children.  Teen parents learn how to interact with their children through singing, playing, reading, talking and playing finger games.  As each parent designs his or her cloth book, reading readiness skills are incorporated into the construction and use of the book.  The book-making process is complex, requiring or developing many skills in an interesting and enjoyable manner.  One outcome of this process is the development of cultural awareness and appreciation, especially when the participants are encouraged to include words in two languages and to utilize traditional values, cultural heritage, and designs with symbolic meaning.

The young parents also receive a keepsake baby book.  This book consists of illustrated pages for recording special occasions, favorite books, first words, photographs, medical information, and family traditions.    A special chart, called “GRINS” (Games, Reading, Interaction, Nursery Rhymes, Songs), records language development activities, such as games, songs, nursery rhymes, and finger plays. The recording of these activities is part of Project LIFT’s Baby Reading Club. Incentives are given to motivate participants to record their activities done in the Baby Reading Club.  These incentives include parenting books, finger- play books, and books to read to children.

Project L.I.F.T. is funded by the Tucson-Pima Public Library.  Additional support comes from Friends of Tucson-Pima Public Library and external grants.  This was the only public library program to receive a 1997 grant from the Barbara Bush Foundation for Family Literacy.  The grant underwrote the cost of developing a curriculum with support materials for the classroom, a music video and public service announcements for radio broadcasts.

Contact Elaine Valenzuela, Outreach Services 520/791-4791 for additional information.
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